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	Raising Standards, Improving Outcomes: Draft Statutory Guidance on the Early Years Outcomes Duty

This consultation seeks views on the draft statutory guidance on the Early Years outcomes duty. This new duty requires local authorities to improve outcomes for all young children in their area and reduce inequalities, through the provision of accessible and integrated early childhood services. Primary Care Trusts, Strategic Health Authorities and Jobcentre Plus are under reciprocal duties to work with local authorities and the draft statutory guidance outlines what local authorities and their partners should do to fulfil the duties set out in sections 1-4 of the Childcare Act 2006. The new duty will commence on 1 April 2008 and in preparation for this the Government will publish the final statutory guidance during autumn 2007.
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Enquiries To
If your enquiry is related to the policy content of the consultation you can contact Jonathan Bacon on:

Telephone: 020 7273 5744

e-mail: earlyyears.outcomes@dfes.gsi.gov.uk
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	Consultation Summary

	1.1
	Purpose
The Early Years outcomes provisions in sections 1-4 of the Childcare Act 2006 (the Act) place a duty on local authorities (LAs) to improve the five Every Child Matters (ECM) outcomes of all young children in their area aged between birth and 31 August following their fifth birthday, and to reduce inequalities between them, through integrated early childhood services.  The new duty will come into force on 1 April 2008. 

	1.2
	LAs, Primary Care Trusts (PCTs), Strategic Health Authorities (SHAs), and Jobcentres Plus (JCP) must work in partnership to improve young children’s outcomes and reduce inequalities.  The Act places these partners under reciprocal duties to work together.  By placing young children and their parents at the centre of integrated service their needs will be better served and we will make a real difference to their lives and prospects.   

	1.3
	Vision
The vision is for parents, from the time they know they are expecting a baby, to see a coherent pattern of accessible child health, early years provision  and family support services ahead of them, some free at the point of delivery, some subsidised according to income.  A good start in life is essential if children are to fulfil their potential, and high quality early childhood services will result in better outcomes for young children, their families and society.      

	1.4
	Please see the attached document for the draft statutory guidance on the Early Years outcomes duty
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	How To Respond

	2.1
	Consultation responses can be made online at www.dfes.gov.uk/consultations by email to earlyyears.outcomes@dfes.gsi.gov.uk
or in writing to;

Jonathan Bacon, Department for Education and Skills. 2B Caxton House, Tothill Street, London, SWIH 9NA
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	Additional Copies

	3.1
	Additional copies are available electronically and can be downloaded from the DfES consultations site at http://www.dfes.gov.uk/consultations/ 
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	Plans for making results public

	4.1
	A summary of the responses to this consultation will be published on the DfES website in Autumn 2007.


